
Miller/Vigilante Electric Cooperative.  We feel that the Canadian Entitlement has become out of balance 

over time since the treaty was originally executed to the benefit of the Canadians. Our position on this 

issue is to recommend terminating the original agreement effective in 2024 and begin negotiations on a 

new treaty that more amicably distributes the benefits amongst the Canadians and BPA ratepayers. It is 

the BPA ratepayers that are paying for this entire agreement and therefore we should be a primary 

party to the negotiations. 


